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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – March begins with a celebration of Gerard Wells achieving the rank of Eagle.  Gerard is approximately the 92nd Eagle Scout from Troop 243.  Our 2012 Philmont crew will participate in 2 prep hikes this month, the weekend of March 10th and 31st.  We will host a required troop based leadership training opportunity for our scout leaders on March 11th.  The weekend of March 24th we will take a trip to Auxier, Ky for an amazing service opportunity to help Hand in Hands Ministry maintain a high level of service to their clients.  Lastly, we will welcome to our troop another group of Webelos by attending their crossover.
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.
March 7, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Topic is pioneering and the service patrol is Stealth.  We will also re-align our Patrols during this meeting.
March 14, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings
March 21, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Topic is pioneering.  We will build a monkey bridge!

March 28, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Topic is pioneering.

Patrol Realignment – March 7th, we will realign our patrols.  We hope this will inject some interest and offer additional quality leadership roles for our older scouts.  If you want to participate in the formation of the troop’s future, and have a say in where you are assigned, you will want to be at this troop meeting!
Troop Introduction to Leadership Skills – March 11th, we will host a leadership-training course at St. Barnabas.  The session will last from 1:00 – 5:00 with pizza being provided after the training.  If you aspire to a leadership position such as Patrol Leader, Senior Patrol Leader or Assistant Senior Patrol Leader, this training is required.   We plan to offer this only twice per year so mark your calendar!
Ad Altare Dei – March 11th, from 6 – 8PM, Steve and Judy Crush will host the first Ad Altare Dei class.  If you earned both of the Cub Scout religious medals and want to continue the effort to acquire all 4 religious medals, this is the next medal to work on.  Normally the Crushes alternate which medal they will support so we will not do Ad Altare Dei next year.  There are still openings in the class.  This class is an 8-session class spread through the beginning of November with a board of review at the end of November.  Contact the Crushes if you are interested!

Camping Trip to Auxier, Ky – March’s camping trip will take us to Auxier, Ky, in the South Eastern part of Kentucky.  We have an opportunity to provide service to Hand in Hand Ministries by improving their facilities so they can serve their clients better.  Construction and other work will allow scouts to get requirements for several merit badges completed and you will help improve lives.  If you are in need of service hours for scouts or school, this will count!
Troop Leadership Meetings – The PLC will be held on Sunday March 25th on the bus ride back from Auxier with the Adult meetings to follow on Monday 26th from 7 to 9.   

Flower Sale – Troop 243’s annual flower sale is underway for the 12th time.  All we need are sales!  Bring your sales in early and often with your carefully and completely prepared paperwork.  No sale is accepted until the folks processing the sales say they are so I suggest you do not leave a meeting for the evening until you verify there are no questions about your order.  Parents who wish to help with data entry, please email Steve Harris at harris.steven@insightbb.com to receive a user id and password to the system.  Once the details are complete, we will have an instruction sheet posted on the website.
Miscellaneous – The next two Philmont prep hikes will be held the weekends of March 10th at Red River Gorge and Knobstone Trail the weekend of March 31st.  If you are an outdoor leader with the troop and you are not going to Auxier, Outdoor Leadership training, paid for by the troop, is available the weekend of March 24th.

Pancake Breakfast! - Sunday February 12th, Venture Crew 243 held their annual fund raising pancake breakfast.  This fundraiser has become more than just a fundraiser because it is a nice opportunity for our sponsoring parish to come together.  Plenty of pancakes and almost enough bacon and sausages are served but there is plenty of fun and fellowship either way.  Below are a few pictures.
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Yours in Scouting

Bruce Bohn

Scout Secretary







Left: Matthew says, “Geoffrey, can this little guy really eat that many pancakes?





Right: Joseph says, “And I thought Trinity was a challenge!  Try keeping these folks fed with pancakes!





“Holy Cow!  I thought sure these would last at least 3 minutes!”








Mark Says, “ Why am I fixing all these pancakes you ask?  Because Mr. Barr said to.  Enough said.”





Mike Gartner, our bacon/sausage cook, tells another story about the size of the mosquitoes they saw during the Northern Tier trip.








